SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB

FEBRUARY 21, 2013
PRESENT: LINDA CATON, BUD JENSSEN, SANDY PALLETT, SUE YOUNGBLOOD, MICHAEL CARTER, JIM NIELSEN, HOWARD HUMMEL, AND KATHY JONES - TREASURER
CALL TO ORDER: 4PM
APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 01/10/2013: A motion was made by Howard and seconded by Sandy to approve the minutes of January 10th, 2013. Motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: Kathy distributed the treasurer’s report as of February 20th, 2013 reflecting a checking account balance of $32,907.66. It was agreed upon to leave the balance of the SLCT assets in the checking account since saving accounts are not paying very much interest. A motion was made by Howard and seconded by Bud to approve and accept the report as submitted. Motion carried.
SUMMER SHOW: There was a lengthy discussion regarding a 2013 summer show. Roger Edmond’s name came up as being interested in directing along with Laura Eisenhart and Diana Nelinson. Howard brought up the requirements of directorship indicating the detail involved in directing a main stage production. The possibility of doing a radio show also came up. Sandy brought up the need for space and dates that need to be blocked. Getting the right people and cast also came up for discussion along with director requirements and policies. There was a discussion regarding an integrated set if three people are doing a one-act play. Simplicity is the key element. Howard stated the need for more directors for the future of SLCT. Sue mentioned the need for a producer. Linda agreed to serve as the producer. The directing policy needs to be changed/modified and rewritten to include updated qualifications. Howard and Jim will be redoing the policies. A motion was made by Howard and seconded by Michael to suspend the directing policies for the summer show. Motion carried.
It was agreed upon that the director has total artistic direction.

Sandy will be directing the fall show at Oakwood. As of this date she has not selected a play.

HELP WITH “DEARLY BELOVED”:  Howard requested volunteers to serve as ushers for the play. He also requested that the dressing rooms be cleaned; cabinet locks where costumes can be stored; and trash cans. He also stated that additional lighting for the back of the stage will be installed either Sunday or Monday. The additional lighting was purchased at Barry Berger’s request and it is portable so that it can be used at other venues as needed. A motion was made by Howard and seconded by Sue to pay for the new lighting. Motion carried.
ELECTIONS: Bud addressed the election issue and stated that there are six candidates vying for three board vacancies. The candidates are Dave Stevens, John Crawford, Sandy Ilsen, Sandy Bocynesky, and Gerry Pieters, and Roger Edmonds.
FISCAL SPONSORSHIP BETWEEN COTTONWOOD AND JOHN DOBSON: Linda and Bud distributed an article entitled “Fiscal Sponsorship vs. Fiscal Agency”. The board decided that the fiscal arrangement between John Dobson and the Cottonwood community that would have involved SLCT was not appropriate for our purposes.

SLCT MEMBERS WHO HAVE NOT PAID: Jim reported on members who have not paid their annual dues. Several of the board members will contact them to remind them that they have not paid and do they wish to continue with SLCT. Jim also reported that the membership paper version directory is available but not as up to date as the electronic version available on line. Jim will also work on consolidating the by-laws and policies and procedures using the Iowa City Community Theatre model as a template for SLCT to utilize. Sandy recommended that Merrie Crawford review the process.
BUSINESS CARDS: Jim reported on the design and information that will be on the business cards to be ordered. It was agreed upon that the card will not contain individual names or phone numbers so that they can be used by all board members who decide to write their own information on the card’s reverse side when appropriate.

COMMITTEES IN GENERAL: Howard recommended that the board come up with committee duties and responsibilities as well as committee procedures on chairing and turnover.
SCHOLARSHIPS: There was a board discussion on changing the word “scholarships” to using instead the word “grants” or “donations”. As agreed upon at a previous board meeting a grant of $1000 will be presented to each of the four Chandler High Schools.
NEW BUSINESS: A motion was made by Howard and seconded by Sue to approve a request by Dave Stevens to purchase addition sound equipment. Motion carried.
Sue and Howard discussed the use of storage bins for costumes and props. The bins will conserve storage space.

Sandy and Penny will be submitting scripts to the reading committee for approval.

Sandy brought up issues that relate to inter-community relations.

GUEST SPEAKER: Roger Edmonds addressed the board regarding a summer performance. It was agreed upon that Roger, Laura, and Diana will direct a “summer sampler” of three one-act plays produced by Linda. 
Meeting adjourned at 6:30PM as moved by Jim and seconded by Bud
MICHAEL CARTER – SECRETARY

